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CITY OF CHICAGO STATEMENT ON THE RETURN OF THE NASCAR CHICAGO 
STREET RACE  

  

“Today, NASCAR announced its 2024 schedule, which includes a return to Chicago 
on July 6th and 7th for Chicago Street Race weekend. At the conclusion of this year’s 
race, the Johnson Administration began conversations with NASCAR with the goal of 
addressing concerns raised by residents, alderpeople and other stakeholders, while 
acknowledging NASCAR’s contributions to the City’s economy and communities.  
   
“As a result of these conversations, NASCAR has agreed to shorten the event’s set up 
and tear down windows, reducing travel disruption for impacted communities and 
other residents. NASCAR has also committed to addressing costs incurred by City 
departments and agencies in facilitating and securing the event as consistent with 
other large-scale events. This is a win for Chicago taxpayers, as the original 
agreement did not include provisions for such costs.  
   
“Finally, NASCAR has committed to growing its impressive investments in Chicago 
communities and expanding opportunities for small-, minority- and women-owned 
businesses to participate as vendors in 2024. The City looks forward to working 
with NASCAR and other stakeholders to deliver a successful Chicago Street Race 
weekend in 2024 that works for residents, fans and Chicago’s economy.”  
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